NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED USE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FUNDS FOR THE CITY OF LOCK HAVEN'S FFY 2023 CDBG PROGRAM

Notice is hereby given that the City of Lock Haven will conduct a public hearing at 6:30 P.M. on Monday, October 2, 2023 at Lock Haven City Hall Council Chambers, 20 East Church Street, Lock Haven, PA 17745. The purpose of the hearing is to obtain citizen views and comments on the City's proposed use of \$309,392 in Federal Fiscal Year 2023 CDBG funds and to receive any complaints or grievances regarding the City's CDBG funds. This meeting is accessible to individuals with disabilities and/or for persons with Limited English Proficiency. If you wish to attend and require special accommodations, please notify the CDBG Administrator office 72 hours in advance of the public hearing at 570-893-5903 or aroberts@lockhavenpa.gov to make such arrangements.

The projects proposed for funding and to be discussed at the hearing include:

PROJECT	BUDGET
Public Restrooms (Main Street Parking Lot)	\$ 220,000
Family Service Association of NE PA 211 Support	\$ 15,000
Hanna Park Improvements	\$ 30,000
Zoning Ordinance and Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance Update Administration	\$ 25,000 \$ 19,392
Total Grant Request	\$ 309,392

These proposed activities plan for no displacement of any persons or affordable housing units. The activities will benefit low to moderate income residents.

The deadline to receive written comments on the City's proposed use of CDBG funds and/or any complaints or grievances regarding the City's CDBG funds is October 12, 2023 at 4:00 P.M. and may be forwarded to: Abigail Roberts, Planner & Development Coordinator, 20 East Church Street, Lock Haven, PA 17745, aroberts@lockhavenpa.gov, or via FAX at: 570-893-5905. Additional information on the public hearing, the CDBG Program, and/or how to express any complaints or grievances regarding the City's CDBG funds may be obtained by calling: 570-893-5903 or through email at: aroberts@lockhavenpa.gov.

The deadline to submit the 2023 CDBG Application is October 27, 2023. The application documents will be available for public inspection beginning October 28, 2023, at Lock Haven City Hall, 20 East Church Street.

Lock Haven City Council will consider approval of the CDBG application at their regular public meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, October 16, 2022, at Lock Haven City Hall Council Chambers, 20 East Church Street, Lock Haven, PA 17745.

